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liability protections to physicians who volunteer their time and services during emergencies, and fighting 
against legislation that would inappropriately expand scope of practice for nonphysician providers. 

The PREVENT HPV Cancers Act Clears the U.S. House of Representatives 

On November 30, 2021, the U.S. House of Representatives unanimously passed H.R. 1550, the PREVENT 
HPV Cancers Act. This bipartisan legislation would provide resources to the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) to educate the public about the i
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The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has opened the data submission period for eligible 
clinicians and groups who plan to participate in the Merit-based Incentive Payments System (MIPS) 2021 
performance year of the Quality Payment Program (QPP). Data can be submitted and updated through the 
QPP website until 8:00 pm (ET) on March 31. For practices reporting MIPS through Reg-entSM, please look for 
communications from your FIGmd Client Account Manager regarding the MIPS submission module. 

New Academy Coding Resources Available: Top 100 ENT Services for 2022 

The AAO-HNS has prepared two charts for members outlining the top 100 Current Procedural Terminology 
(CPT) codes reported by providers with the designation “4-Otolaryngology” within the Medicare database. The 
two charts describe the top 100 ENT codes billed in a physician office and the hospital outpatient department. 
The information is based on 2020 Medicare claims data, which is the most recent year for which data is 
available. 

HHS Announces Additional Funding for Provider Relief Fund 

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) announced that an additional $2 billion will be 
distributed this week to more than 7,600 providers through Provider Relief Fund (PRF) Phase 4 General 
Distribution payments. These payments follow the nearly $9 billion in PRF Phase 4 distributions made in 
December 2021 to over 74,000 providers in all 50 states, Washington, DC, and five territories. Payments will 
be made to approved applicants for Phase 4 funding, terms and conditions must be agreed to within 90 days of 
payment receipt. 

New Volunteers Needed to Strengthen PROJECT 535 

Successful legislative advocacy starts with a solid grassroots foundation. Given Congressional focus on 

legislation addressing health policy and physician reimbursement in the 117th Congress, it’s now more 

important than ever for the Academy to strengthen its key contacts network via PROJECT 535. In addition to 

the Academy’s overall advocacy efforts, PROJECT 535 volunteers help reinforce our message by establishing 

personal relationships with federal elected officials. Federal lawmakers want to hear from YOU—their 

physician constituents! The commitment is minimal, but the impact is immense. To help further strengthen our 

collective advocacy efforts contact govtaffairs@entnet.org for more information. 

Sincerely, 

 

Yolanda L. Troublefield, MD, JD 

BOG Legislative Affairs Committee Chair 

and the AAO-HNS Advocacy Team 

If you no longer wish to receive important legislative and political updates via The ENT Advocate, please reply to 
this email with CANCEL ADVOCATE in the subject line.  

 
*Contributions to ENT PAC are not deductible as charitable contributions for federal income tax purposes. Contributions are voluntary, and all members of the American Academy of Otolaryngology-Head 
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